NEWS AND NOTICES

Readers are invited to submit to the Secretary of the Institute news items of interest

Personal Items

Enrique Loizelier Blanco, Professor of Statistics in the University of Madrid,
has just finished the first year of experimentation in Quality Control Methods
in different plants. The interest for these new statistical applications started
in Spain during 1946 and have increased rapidly since then, especially this year
after consecutive bimonthly intensive courses which Professor Blanco has been
teaching.

Mr. Osmer Carpenter, formerly an Instructor in the Department of Statistics
and Mathematics at Iowa State College is now doing statistical work for Carbide
and Carbon Chemical Corp., Oak Ridge, Tennessee.

Dr. K. L. Chung, formerly of Princeton University, has been appointed to an
assistant professorship at Cornell University.

Dr. Clyde H. Coombs, Associate Professor of Psychology and Chief of Re-
search Division, Bureau of Psychological Services at the University of Michigan,
is on leave of absence for the academic year to work at Harvard University on
problems of scaling.

Dr. Meyer A. Girshick, formerly with the Douglas Aircraft Co., Santa Monica,
California, has accepted a professorship in the Department of Statistics, Stanford
University, Stanford, California.

Dr. M. J. Gottlieb, who has been with the Institute for Advanced Study at
Princeton, has been appointed to an assistant professorship at the Newark
College of Rutgers University.

Associate Professor E. H. C. Hildebrandt of Northwestern University has
been elected President of the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics.
He is also National Secretary-Treasurer of Pi Mu Epsilon and Secretary of the
Mathematics Section of the Central Association of Science and Mathematics
Teachers.

Dr. C. A. Hollingsworth, formerly with the Acetate Section of the DuPont
Company, is now an instructor in the Department of Chemistry, University of
Pittsburgh.

Professor William G. Madow, who has been with the Institute of Statistics
at the University of North Carolina, has been appointed Professor of Statistics
at the University of Illinois.

Dr. Zenon Szatrowski, formerly teaching in the Economics Department of
Northwestern University, has accepted an associate professorship in the Depart-
ment of Economics, University of Oregon, Eugene, Oregon.

Mr. Eric Weyl has resigned his position as staff engirieer in the Chicopee Manu-
facturing Corporation and is now conducting his own business as a textile en-
gineering consultant in Manchester, New Hampshire.
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